Office of the Governor State of Louisiana

JOHN BEL EDWARDS
GOVERNOR



P.O. Box 94004 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804-9004 (225) 342-7015 GOV.LA.GOV

June 15, 2017

VIA HAND DELIVERY

Honorable Taylor F. Barras Speaker of the House Louisiana House of Representatives Post Office Box 94062 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804-9062

RE: Veto of House Bill 505 of 2017 Regular Session

Dear Speaker Barras:

Please be advised that I have exercised my authority to veto House Bill 505 of the 2017 Regular Session. This veto is at the request of the author because the Monroe City School Board voted to rename the auditorium and gymnasium after Roy Neal Shelling, Sr. after this bill was finally passed. Thus, this legislation is unnecessary.

John Bel Edwards

Governor

House of Representatives
Clerk's Office